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April 20, 2020 

 
Via E-Mail to: wmains@m-h-e.com 
 
Will Mains, Operations Manager 
Material Handling Exchange 
1800 Churchman Avenue 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46203 
 
Dear Mr. Mains: 
   
      Re: Noncompliance Letter  
       NPDES Permit No. INP000627 
       Material Handling Exchange -  

Johnson Co. 
 
 A review of Material Handling Exchange’s Discharge Monitoring Report (DMR) 
history has revealed that on at least two occasions your facility failed to sample during 
the months of February. The first known occasion was February 2018, and the second 
was February 2020.  
 
 Part I (A)(1) of your permit requires monthly sampling for all parameters except 
for flow and pH which are to be sampled daily, and TTOs which are to be sampled twice 
per year.  
 
 Failure to sample is a significant violation and may result in enforcement action.  

 
 Within 30 days of receipt of this letter, a compliance plan describing any 
corrective measures which will be taken to assure compliance in the future, must be 
submitted to this office. Failure to respond to this letter may result in a referral to the 
Office of Water Quality’s Enforcement Section. 
 

Part II. (A)(1) of your permit requires you to comply with all terms and conditions 
thereof. You are hereby required, pursuant to IC 13-14-12-1 and IC 13-14-2-7 to 
immediately take all necessary measures to comply with  the terms and conditions of 
your NPDES/IWP permit, specifically those items identified above as violations.  
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 Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please 
contact Greg Glover at (317) 232-8630, or (800) 451-6027, ext. 2-8630. You may also 
write to him at the above address; or his e-mail address, gglover@idem.IN.gov. Please 
direct your formal response to him at the previously mentioned addresses, or via e-mail 
to wwViolationResponse@idem.IN.gov. 
 
       Sincerely,  

 
       Gary Starks, Chief 
       Compliance Data Section 

          Office of Water Quality  
 
 
cc:   
 Greg Glover 
 Kim Rohr, IDEM 
 Becky Ruark, IDEM 
  


